
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION –this was sent to all parents/carers in July 2020.  

• Tuesday 1st September: Staff INSET  
• Wednesday 2nd September: First day for pupils –please note that all pupils are expected 

back.  
• Our times will continue to be  Monday –Thursday : 9.00-3.00   and Friday 9.00-1.30  
• In order to minimise the risk of COVID19 we will put each class into bubbles . The pupils will 

remain in these bubbles for break and lunch time . Break and lunch times will be staggered –
so that children remain in small groups and do not unnecessarily mix with others. The DfE 
(Department for Education) guidance states that we need to minimise the number of 
contacts the pupils have  and therefore limit the possibility of infection.  

• Over the summer holidays , we will be busy ensuring the building has a deep clean and 
continuing to prepare our curriculum to ensure that we get back to normal teaching and 
learning as soon as we can. I will be preparing  a guide for parents & carers and pupils that 
will explain in detail how our new systems will operate. Over the holidays, I will also contact 
you all by phone to see how you are and to answer any questions you may have about your 
child starting back in September.  

• If your child is reintegrating back into school –they will need to wear their school uniform at 
school and a plain white t-shirt for KPA. We can provide a KPA t-shirt if needed . This will 
ensure that there is limited cross contamination.  

• Please ensure your child only brings the minimum to school –a bag (if needed), a phone (if in 
Y6 and an independent traveller), a packed lunch (if this is usual for them). They should keep 
unnecessary objects at home.  

• If over the Summer, anyone in the family becomes ill and tests positive for COVID19, 
please do let me know by calling /texting: 07854 265 287 and/or emailing to 
COVID19@kenningtonpark.org.uk. Please also use this system when school starts in 
September.  

 

Anne Sturman 

Headteacher  


